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Replacement Procedures for New Federal ID Credential
It is very important that you safe guard your new HSPD-12 Credential because it is your identifier for access to federal building and it is very costly to the Department to produce and maintain.  If you lose the new Credential, report the missing credential to your supervisor or administrative Officer immediately.  The supervisor or administrative officer will notify the Office of Security and Emergency Planning (OSEP), PIV Branch Chief by E-mail or telephone number 202/402-7302.  OSEP will cancel the credential in the Security Manager System so that no one can use the missing credential.

The administrative officer will have you to complete a PIV Form (see below) and forward it to the PIV Branch in Room 6282.  You will be required to present one form of identity with a photo such driver’s license or US passport.  The PIV Branch Chief will approve the printing of the credential.  OSEP will notify employees in Headquarters and assigned field contacts when the credential has been printed and is ready for pickup.  You will be required to enter a new pin number when receiving the replacement credential.   Because of the processing time to reprint credentials Headquarters employees  will not be allowed to wait for the replacement card.
Because the new credentials are very costly to produce and maintain, the first credential that an employee loses will be replaced free, however there will be a charge of $___ to replace the second credential unless you can prove that it was stolen by providing a police report.   Check would be made payable to the Department of Housing and Urban Development. 
If you have any questions, Headquarters employees may call Sandra Timbrook on telephone number 202/402-7301.  Field employees should contact their respective Administrative Officers. 

